
 GAMING ACT SUB-
COMMITTEE 

 

11.00 A.M.  17TH AUGUST 2006
 
 
PRESENT:- Councillors Maggie Chadwick, John Day, Judith Jones and Tony Wade 
  
 Apologies for absence:- 
  
 James Airey 
  
 Officers in attendance:-  
   
 Luke Gorst Assistant Solicitor 
 Jon Stark Democratic Support Officer 
 
1 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN  
 
 It was proposed by Councillor Day and seconded by Councillor Chadwick: 

 
“That Councillor Wade be appointed Chairman of the Gambling Act Sub-Committee for 
the Municipal Year 2006/07.” 
 
Upon being put to the vote, Members voted unanimously in favour of the proposition. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That Councillor Wade be appointed Chairman of the Gaming Act Sub-Committee for the 
Municipal Year 2006/07.  

  
2 TERMS OF REFERENCE  
 
 Members accepted the Terms of Reference for the Gaming Act Sub-Committee.   
  
3 APPLICATION FOR GAMING MACHINES - MARINA CARAVAN PARK  
 
 Members considered an application from Marina Caravan Park for a permit for four 

gaming machines to be used within the entertainment section of the site’s complex. 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Jones and seconded by Councillor Chadwick: 
 
“That the application from Marina Caravan Park for a permit for four gaming machines 
be granted.” 
 
Upon being put to the vote, Members voted unanimously in favour of the proposition. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That the application from Marina Caravan Park for a permit for four gaming machines be 
granted.  
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4 APPLICATION FOR GAMING MACHINES - VENTURE CARAVAN PARK  
 
 Members considered an application from Venture Caravan Park for a permit for eight 

gaming machines to be used within the entertainment section of the site’s complex. 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Chadwick and seconded by Councillor Day: 
 
“That the application from Venture Caravan Park for a permit for eight gaming machines 
be granted.” 
 
Upon being put to the vote, Members voted unanimously in favour of the proposition. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That the application from Venture Caravan Park for a permit for eight gaming machines 
be granted.  

  
  

  
 Chairman 
 

(The meeting ended at 11.13 a.m.) 
 

Any queries regarding these Minutes, please contact 
Jane Glenton, Democratic Services - telephone (01524) 582068 or email 

jglenton@lancaster.gov.uk 
 

 

 


